
 

6 May 2021 

Jay Zmijewski 
NZ Bus 
Jay.Zmijewski@nzbus.co.nz 

Dear Jay 

Procurement: Supply Chain Integrity 

  
As you know, with recent media speculation over the labour practices associated with certain agencies 
within the People’s Republic of China, and acknowledging your crucial partnership roles with us as we move 
towards greater decarbonisation of our bus network, we wanted to check in with you to ensure we have the 
most up to date information on aspects of the supply chain associated with your purchase of electric 
vehicles (EVs) that will soon form an integral part of the Metlink network. 
  
Can you confirm for us the scale of product(s) being sourced from within the People’s Republic of China for 
your EVs, the agencies involved and the manufacturing origin (down to the relevant Province) of such 
product(s)?  In addition, would you be able to confirm what other part(s) of your EVs are being sourced, 
manufactured and/or produced from other countries, including New Zealand. 
  
Could you also confirm, once again, for us the due diligence which you undertook in terms of your supply 
chain? 
  
Until the media articles late last week, neither ourselves nor yourself had identified issues directly related to 
the concerns now being raised, but we want to ensure we are working together to improve our 
understanding of, and confidence in the supply chain. 
  
I look forward to hearing back from you. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Scott Gallacher 
Kaiwhakahaere Matua Metlink | General Manager Metlink 
 







 

6 May 2021 

Keven Snelgrove 
Tranzurban 
Kevns@tranzit.co.nz 

Dear Keven 

Procurement: Supply Chain Integrity 

  
As you know, with recent media speculation over the labour practices associated with certain agencies 
within the People’s Republic of China, and acknowledging your crucial partnership roles with us as we move 
towards greater decarbonisation of our bus network, we wanted to check in with you to ensure we have the 
most up to date information on aspects of the supply chain associated with your purchase of electric 
vehicles (EVs) that will soon form an integral part of the Metlink network. 
  
Can you confirm for us the scale of product(s) being sourced from within the People’s Republic of China for 
your EVs, the agencies involved and the manufacturing origin (down to the relevant Province) of such 
product(s)?  In addition, would you be able to confirm what other part(s) of your EVs are being sourced, 
manufactured and/or produced from other countries, including New Zealand. 
  
Could you also confirm, once again, for us the due diligence which you undertook in terms of your supply 
chain? 
  
Until the media articles late last week, neither ourselves nor yourself had identified issues directly related to 
the concerns now being raised, but we want to ensure we are working together to improve our 
understanding of, and confidence in the supply chain. 
  
I look forward to hearing back from you. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Scott Gallacher 
Kaiwhakahaere Matua Metlink | General Manager Metlink 
 






